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September 2017

Dear Parents/Carers,
Welcome to Year 4.

I hope you all had a lovely summer and you are ready for the exciting year ahead. I have a great feeling about my second year here at St Thomas and believe we will have a successful year.  There are lots of important and exciting things to tell you about.

The curriculum

Maths – We will follow the national curriculum for Maths during the course of the year with a Maths lesson every day.  Within lessons we will be concentrating on three key areas of fluency, reasoning and problem solving.  As a school we have invested a lot of time into the teaching of Mathematics and we have lots of fun, innovative and engaging ways of helping our learners which we are eager to try out.  In the autumn term we will cover place value, the four operations and measurement.

Literacy – We will be writing in a range of text types following the national curriculum.  This term we will be basing our writing on particular texts to help engage both reading and writing.  Our first story is Into the Forest by Anthony Brown.  From this we will write stories with familiar settings.  We will then study the text Henry’s Freedom Box and write newspaper reports using this text.  In the second half of the term we will be writing Horrid Henry stories and writing a persuasive letter based on the book Belonging by J. Baker.  This year we will have a focus on reading with each topic in literacy being based on a book.  This will complement our teaching of reading skills in our focussed guided reading sessions which will happen each week.  We will also complete the reading challenge this year where the children need to read 5 times a week for 5 consecutive weeks.

Theme – We will be covering two topics in the first term, Land of Hope and Glory and Make a Banana Keyboard.  Land of Hope and Glory is a Geography based theme in which the children will look at Britain’s landscape and how it was formed.  Make a Banana Keyboard is a Design and Technology theme in which we will be using computer programming and special software to create inventions.

Science – As Science coordinator I like to produce fun, vibrant and investigation led Science 

lessons.  We will be learning about States of Matter in the first half term and Sound in the second half which will complement our Themes.

PE - The children will have 2 PE lessons during the week. On Thursday the children will have a PE lesson with Mrs Alderson.  It is important the children have the correct kit in school at all times (trainers, pumps, blue T shirt and navy or blue shorts). If your child is unable to take part in PE please provide a written note. 

RE – we will be following the Understanding Christianity scheme of work during RE lessons.  During RE lessons and Theme lessons will be looking at other religions and beliefs and how they have influenced the 

world.  We hope it will help all our children have a well-rounded view on the world.  
Each day we will have collective worship in various forms (whole school, Key Stage or
 class).
Staffing  

I will not be teaching in class on a Thursday afternoon as this is my non-contact 
time where Mrs Alderson will take them for PE lessons and Mrs Massara will be 
teaching Spanish.  Will have the help of Mrs Hunt, Mrs Moffat and Mrs Wilkinson 
throughout the week.

Educational Visits and Dates

This term we will have…

· Welcome back meeting for parents in Year 4 – 2.50pm on Friday 8th September.

· Westmoreland show – Thursday 14th September

· Torchlight – Friday 15th September

· Individual school photograph – Monday 9th October

· Parents evening Tuesday 17th and Thursday 19th October

· 10th November remembrance service

· 14th December Carol Singing at Elephant Yard

· 19th December KS2 Christmas Show

· 20th December KS2 Party

· 21st December Open School

To cover the cost of trips this year we are asking for £160.  This will include the York trip at the end of the year, workshops, Staveley river trip, walk around Kendal, pottery and modelling company, visit a construction site and a visit to Leighton Moss.

Values - Our class value is Humility. We will be discussing what this means, people who have demonstrated Humility, how the Bible and other texts can teach us about Humility and how we can transfer our learning into our everyday lives.

Home Learning - Home Learning will be given out on a Friday to be returned the following Thursday. On Thursday it will be self or peer marked and I will also look at it. Children will receive spellings, Maths and grammar home learning every week.  I would also like to introduce an optional scrap book for Maths this year where children can demonstrate their learning in real life contexts.

Please encourage your child to come and speak to me if they do not know how to complete their home learning, before it has to be handed in.

Parent Helpers - If you are able to help in any way for any amount of time please come and talk to me about being involved. We really appreciate any help you can offer, the time you offer is invaluable to the children. 

If at any time in the year you have any questions or concerns please see myself and/or Miss Dawson and talk to us. This can be done informally at the end of the school day or if more time is needed, by making an appointment.


Kind regards

Chris Pemberton


